
 

 

September 2023 

RE: Canteen price increases  

Dear Parent/Carer, 

The City of Derby Academy’s canteen is operated by Derbyshire Catering Service (DCS). Unfortunately, DCS has 
reluctantly made the difficult decision to increase the charge to schools for a paid school meal. DCS would like to 
reassure schools and parents that it is committed to pricing meals to only cover costs, without making a profit. 
 
The increase will affect parents and carers who pay for school meals. It will also affect students who, in addition to 
claiming their free school meal, will have to pay more for any additional food and drink. 
 
I am very mindful that these price increases will have an impact on our students and their families, but this decision is 
completely beyond our control. 
 
The price changes will also affect the school’s running costs as we will have to subsidise the shortfall created by the 
increased cost to the school of providing free school meals. 
 
If these price increases do affect you and your child, here are some options that may help: 
 
If your child doesn’t currently claim a free school meal, you can check your eligibility and apply using the link here: 
https://www.cityofderbyacademy.org/students/canteen/free-school-meals/ 
 
You may be able to claim additional support with the cost of living by following this link: 
https://www.derby.gov.uk/advice-and-benefits/cost-of-living/ 
 
Please remember that the City of Derby provides a breakfast club from 8:00am every morning where children can buy 
toast, cereal and a drink for 20p. 
 
We will always do everything we possibly can to support our students. Please remind your child to speak to their Form 
Tutor, Head of Year or Deputy Head of Year if they need help with anything. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 
 

Adrian Harding 
Headteacher 
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